
STAPLE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of Ordinary Council Meeting, Wednesday 10th January 2018
Staple Village Hall

Present:
Cllr Kirk (in the Chair)



Cllr Mrs Bennett
Cllr Brooman


Cllr Facey

Cllr McCollum
Clerk to the Council Miss L Fidler


12 members of the public
In the absence of the Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Council the Clerk asked those councillors present to nominate and vote on who should chair the meeting; Cllr Kirk was proposed and approved.
1. APOLOGIES
Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr Bartlett due to ill health and Cllr Mrs Coulson who was on holiday.  Cllr Kirk reported that Cllr McCollum was held up in traffic.  
2. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

There were no declarations of interest.  
3. MINUTES

The Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting, held on 13th December 2017, were received, approved and signed.  
4. DOVER DISTRICT COUNCIL & KENT COUNTY COUNCIL
No ward councillors were present to provide any updates.
5. PUBLIC RIGHT TO SPEAK
The issue raised was in relation to public transport, the discussion and resolution is recorded under the next Minute.
6. PUBLIC TRANSPORT
The Clerk confirmed that no response had been received from Cllr Paul Carter, KCC Leader, to the email sent in December raising safeguarding concerns following the withdrawal of the bus service.  Cllr Sue Chandler has been asked to chase the matter.
Local resident Mrs S Facey detailed a campaign group that she proposes to start and asked for the Council’s support and input.  Mrs Facey explained that a campaign group would be able to keep momentum going and react to correspondence quicker than the Parish Council can at monthly meetings, she proposed to arrange an initial meeting, which will possibly take place in the Black Pig PH.  It was suggested that it would be useful for such a group to start gathering information from local residents who are affected by the loss of the bus route.

RESOLUTION: The Council fully supports the formation of such a campaign group and Cllr Mrs Bennett will represent the Council on this group.

7. POLICE REPORT 
No information was received from Kent Police to report.
8. PLANNING

(i) Planning application DOV/17/01507: Erection of a single storey side extension (existing conservatory to be demolished) | Fleming House, Fleming Road, Barnsole, Staple, CT13 0PX

RESOLUTION: To fully support this application.

(ii) Planning application DOV/17/01508: Erection of a single storey side extension (existing conservatory to be demolished) | Fleming House, Fleming Road, Barnsole, Staple, CT13 0PX (this part of the application is for permission under Planning (Listed Buildings & Conservation Areas) Act 1990 and Planning (Listed Buildings and Conservation Areas) Regulations 1990)

RESOLUTION: To fully support this application.

(iii) Councillors considered how to progress the planned meeting with April Newing at DDC to discuss the Neighbourhood Development Plan and a document detailing the process involved in establishing the NDP was received.  Councillors queried what such a plan could cover in the parish and the merits of such an undertaking.  The Clerk confirmed that these plans are particularly important in areas where significant development is planned, because the resulting developer contributions to the local community (Section 106 funding) can then fund the proposals in the plan, Miss Fidler stressed that DDC are best placed to explain the merits of such a plan.
RESOLUTION:  Further information from Ms Newing will be sought by email, as Ms Newing is not able to meet with the Council outside of office hours.

NB.  After the meeting Cllr McCollum confirmed that he arrange to meet with Ms Newing at the DDC offices to gather more information.
(iv) Councillors considered whether anything needs to be done in advance of the drop-in information event on the 5th February to discuss the Rural Housing Scheme.  It was confirmed that local residents and family members will be able to register an interest for one of the proposed homes at this event.
RESOLUTION: The information that English Rural Housing will share on 5th February will be sought in advance for the Councillors.
Cllr McCollum joined the meeting at this point
9. FINANCE
(i) The Clerk presented a series of invoices totalling £1,658.00 for consideration.
RESOLUTION: That the schedule of payments be approved.
(ii) Councillors received a report, draft budget for the 2018/19 financial year and the Ready Reckoner from DDC. Councillors considered what/if any projects should be undertaken in the next financial year.  The sum of the Precept for 2018/19 was also discussed.  
RESOLUTION: A budget for 2018/19 financial year was approved, a copy of which is attached to the official minutes.  The Precept for 2018/19 was set at £6,654.14; there will be no change for the local rate payer (£28.96 for a Band D Council Tax Charge).    
10. FOOTPATHS REPORT

There were no matters to report.
11. HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORTATION

Cllr Brooman reported that the flickering street lights that he had reported to KCC have been repaired.  The grit bins have recently been filled.  And the problem with water and mud on Buckland Lane has been reported to KCC.
12. VILLAGE HALL & RECREATION GROUND
Cllr Kirk reported that he is still awaiting feedback from the contractor following the roof leak.  A new solar light above the key box will be installed.  And minor remedial work continues.
13. CORRESPONDENCE

There was no further business to report.
14. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting of Staple Parish Council is on Wednesday 14th February 2018 at 7.30pm in Staple Village Hall.  

The meeting was closed by Cllr Kirk at 20:26hrs 

Approved: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   (Chairman)

